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PRESIDENTS COLUMN  

Recall 2008 was a success; we had 25 Corvairs on the parking area over the four days of the show. Cars were from 
Canada, Pennsylvania, Ogdensburg, Buffalo and Binghamton. 
Thursday was the first day of the show. When we arrived at noon there were people waiting to register. Corvair friends 
from Canada. Later that evening everyone drove to Rachel’s Lynn’s for a bite to eat and some delicious ice cream. 
Nice showing of Corvairs. 
Friday we started early for Norwich car museum. We had 16 people go through the Museum. We stopped for lunch on 
the drive back and when we were ready to leave had one car that didn’t want to start.  Appeared to be a problem with 
the computer over heating on the Corvette V8 powered late model .The ladies had a lovely shopping trip to Skaneate-
les on the lake. 
In the afternoon we headed to the canal for a meal of lasagna and a boat trip. 
Saturday morning Concours and display cars lined up on the outer parking lot. We had a fine mist of rain for a couple 
hours. It was hard to keep the cars wiped down. After the rain stopped the judges completed their work. In the after-
noon all of the autocross cars lined up for a trip to Scriba fire department where Lew had set up the course. Guess El-
vira took a beating as 5 different drivers drove her on the course. 
The ladies had a second shopping trip in the afternoon. 
Saturday evening we all caravanned to the Banquet and Awards ceremonies all enjoyed the meal. 
Sunday we had breakfast at the Canal view in Baldwinsville. 
The valve cover race was held on the ramp to the motel, as the track didn’t make the trip to the show location. Every-
one seemed to have more fun running down a concrete track. 
Thanks to Phil for stopping at P&C to pick up the cake. 
A very special thanks you to all who helped make the show a great Recall. 
Our demo drive train was a hit; everyone liked it, although some in the motel claimed it was a bit noisy. 
See you at the next meeting. 
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RITA’S ACTIVITY PAGE 

  
   Hi everyone! 
  
I will try to keep a running list of the upcoming months so you can plan ahead. If you have any suggestions or ideas you would think 
would be fun for meetings, please be sure to call or E mail me. 
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 7:00 
but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will give separate 
checks. 
. 
There will be an additional day set aside every other month to have a working tech session. If anyone has a work in progress and needs 
help--- please let us know ASAP. This will start in January. If you have heated space available for the guys to work in we’ll be glad to hold 
it there or if you don’t but can bring the part you’re working on, we’ll find someone willing to have it at their house. If you need help in 
any way, PLEASE LET ONE OF US KNOW. Since all this has to be printed in the Fan, please do it as soon as you can. Don’t be shy--- 
we’re here to help each other.  
   
  
July 3rd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 7:00. Dinner available from 5:30. 
  
July 13th 
   Recall planning meeting and picnic at Gloria and Kevin’s, 6899 Kassonta Dr, Jamesville. Tel# 492-9553. Bring a dish to pass. Come any-
time after 1:00 and we’ll plan on eating at 2:00. 
  
July 18 – 20 
  Syracuse Nationals  
  
August 7th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 7:00. Dinner available from 5:30. 
  
August 10th 
  VW car show Oneida Shores Park. Gates open at 8:00 for show cars, show starts at 9:00. Info on show enclosed in Fan.  
  
September 4th, 
   Business meeting Barbagallo’s 7:00. Dinner available from 5:30. 
  
September 7th. 
   Wampsville, meet at Smith’s and caravan to the show. 
  
September 21st, 
  Jordan car show. Registration begins at 8:00.  
  
October 2nd, 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s. Dinner available from 5:30. 
  
The date of our Fall Tour is not established yet. There’s several other activities I have to find out dates of before we can do that. 
  
November 6th, 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 7:00. Dinner available from 5:30 
  
November 9th, 
  Our Thanksgiving dinner at Plainville Restaurant. 
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will have tech sessions every other month. If 
there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or I know so we can try to run with it. This takes ADVANCE 
planning so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
  
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail  ritac44@aol.com  or Tim at N2VZD@aol.com 
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WE CANT WAIT TO HEAR PHIL’S  “REPORT” on 
his trip to the national’s in Ventura California. 
  he has recovered enough to have a great time. He and 
his daughter are out there trying to hold him down from 
buying every FC there.  I am betting on him buying an-
other vehicle… 
 His last phone call indicated that he just might , then sell 
off some of his present stuff..including that nice 8 door??  
Now that’s serious! 
STAY TUNED FOR MORE ON THIS SOON!!! 

     The meeting was called to order at 7:01 by president Dave 
Robinson.  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.  
The treasurer's report was read and accepted. 
     Old Business:  Recall--Next year it would be advantageous to 
have more than one person at the registration desk.  Lenny was 
there so often that he didn't get to participate in anything else.  
Gloria and Rita did a wonderful job with the hospitality suite--as 
usual.  Everyone had a great time at the moving events.  Our sec-
retary will write to Dennis Puccini to thank him for the timer.  Eve-
ryone enjoyed the Norwich Museum.  We need to order two 
more "Best in show" trophies. 
              Next year there should be one person in charge of the 
show and he/she should delegate authority.  Too few people 
were doing too many jobs this year.  Nick does not want to be in 
charge or second in command next year.  We still have to get a 
gift card for Jim Smith for the website. 
               DUES ARE OVERDUE!!! 
     New Business:  On June 22, there will be an outing to Alexan-
dria Bay.  We will visit the museum then go to lunch.  We will 
leave McDonalds in Central Square at 10:15.  Some of the ladies 
in the club have expressed the opinion that it would be nice to 
use some of our money to enjoy ourselves.  It could pay for a 
picnic or a dinner.  A motion was made and passed. 
     The meeting was adjourned at 7:53. 
                                                     Respectfully submitted 
                                                            Sherry Smith 
                                                               Secretary 

                  Kitchen Corner 
                  By Rita 
  
 This month Barb Robinson was kind enough to share a 
couple of her delicious recipes for baked beans and 
pineapple surprise. 
  
               Baked Beans 
1 med or lrg can Grandma Brown’s baked beans 
¾ or 1 c brown sugar 
1 pkg pre-cooked bacon 
  
  Put a layer of bacon on the bottom of casserole dish. 
Mix brown sugar and beans; if too thick add ¼ c water. 
Top with bacon stripes. Bake at 350 for 30 mins. 
  
             Pineapple Surprise 
1 (13oz) can crushed pineapple, undrained  
1 ¼ c 1% milk 
1 pkg sugar free instant vanilla pudding 
1 c fat free sour cream 
  
  Mix pineapple, milk, and sour cream. Mix in pudding. 
Top with sliced strawberries, blueberries or coconut, 
etc. Place in refrigerator. 
  
Here’s a couple more that sounded good for summer. 
  
         Burger Sauce 
1/2 c mayonnaise 
¼ c chili sauce 
2 Tbl dill pickle relish 
  
  Mix all and use on burgers. 
  
        Bacon Spinach Salad 
5 c spinach leaves 
1 c fresh sliced mushrooms  
½ c thinly sliced red onions 
4 slices bacon, cooked and crumbled 
2 hard cooked eggs, wedged 
½ c low fat Catalina dressing 
  
   Mix spinach, mushrooms and onions. Sprinkle crum-
bled bacon and wedges of eggs on top. Drizzle dressing. 
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Tim and Rita, 
Len and Sherry presented me with a card and gift certificate from the 
club yesterday thanking me for the work on the web site. I would like 
to say thank you to the club members. I appreciate it very much. I'm 
having fun doing the site - and learning things too. 
I would like to have any club members who have pictures from the 
Recall 2008 that they would like displayed on the site send them to me 
(either at pjsmith264@windstream.net or jimsmith@cnycorvair.com). I 
would like to make a page for the pictures. Also, I would like to 
develop the 'members and their cars' page. If anyone wants to write up 
something and send pictures, I will put them on the site. Other clubs 
might be interested in seeing what we have here. 
Could you please send a note to the club members thanking them for the 
card and gift certificate and requesting the Recall 2008 pictures and 
member/cars info? 
I'm sorry we missed the Recall events. We had a wedding Saturday and 
were trying to get the garden planted and get other thing done and... 
not enough time in the day. But you know that. 
Thank you, 
- Jim Smith 



 
                                                                                                             TIM’S NOTES 
WOW! I am still in “information overload “ again this month.  We had an excellent recall this year!.   Our team managed to overcome all of the 
curves tossed at them by suppliers at the last minute  , and come up with a great time!!       Many positive comments were heard. 
Anyone that plans on towing the display trailer  around , please get a 2” ball on your hitch. I will not be able to mo ve it around to many of the 
shows it should go to. Also , remember it is not finished!! Thanks to Dave Robinson for getting a nice sign done for it. The motor seems to 
run pretty good now.  Of course all the short duration running tends to load it up. We will work on that soon. 
We had a super tour of the Clayton Boat Museum with an expert guide. Our guide grew up in the Clayton area , with family ties in the area 
going back eons.  He is very very knowledgeable about the history of the area and all aspects of boating. He winters in Florida , owning the 
largest marina in south Florida. His son and grandson manage it now while he comes back to “summer” on his 400 acre farm on an island near 
Clayton. He donated many of the fine boats we looked at to the museum. He spends a lot of time helping out there. 
We started out with a brief overview of the thousand islands , and the importance of boating to the area. Then we worked our way up from 
canoes of many types , thru outboards , pleasure boats , and last but not least  a whole beautiful building  of nothing but speed related boats 
and motors of all kinds!.   You sure missed a good one this time!!  We had 12 lucky people, including our new members from Ogdensburg , the 
Akins, (welcome!) attending.  We had  a smooth trip all the way , with rest stops , food stop , and all. Thanks to Rita for a good planning job.  
Remember , when we plan a trip like this , we drive it to time it , plan rest stops , and make sure as close to the real date , that everything is ok 
on the route. .(we hate surprises!!!) so we get to enjoy it  at least twice. .(along with the costs involved) 
SO if you attend we hope things are planned  for a smooth  “event” 
We always like input on ideas to plan for our future trips.  With today's gas costs etc , we hope to run more “close in” type tours  that still are 
interesting to the majority of the group.  
I am still working every day possible out in my shop on Corvair projects. I have lots to do yet.  Last week I took a day and rebuilt a differential 
for the “Gaffney mobile” at Rons.  Ron donated the unit to rebuild and exchange.  Now we are looking for a volunteer  crew to have another 
tech session  (as in install it!).let me , or Ron know if you can help. Ron has been doing a lot of work on this car to make it safe, brakes , steer-
ing etc.  
I hope lots of you can be with us at the right coast show at the fairgrounds.  It’s always a good time , with plenty of snacking and looking go-
ing on. If you don’t already know , we have a club display space in the Cagill building.  JOIN US THERE. 
I would like to see more tech sessions in the future , they have been fun.  I hope to fire up that fancy engine on the stand soon , then start on 
2 more!! Most of the parts are now here waiting. You should see the mess in my shop now! 
Please plan to attend our meetings and events . Our gang does a lot of work behind the scenes to keep things going! 
See you at the next meeting  (yup , more food!!) 
Sorry to hear about Doug’s battle with a ladder (he lost!) and a broken ankle to spoil his summer.  
            Please see the thank you note  from our “webmaster” on  Page 4     great job Jim!  Lots of nice comments on his work . 
  I think that’s it (hope I did not forget something!!) for this month , I better get back to  work…   See ya soon!                
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE RECALL.  WITHOUT THE HELP THEY 
PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO IT ,  PLUS THE WORDs” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES” WOULD BE HISTORY.. 
 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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Jordan Fall Festival - Jordan, New York 13080 

since 1947 

Thank you  

volunteers, participants & visitors. 

The 2007 Jordan Fall Festival was another huge suc-
cess! 

See you September 19, 20, 21, 2008 at the  

62nd. Jordan Fall Festival 
 

August 10, 2008 
Oneida Shores Park, Brewerton, NY 
Mckinley Ridge EAST 9400 Bartell Road, Brewerton, NY 13029 
VW Club of Central New York 
Albert Finocchairo - (315) 697-3775 afinocch@lawsonproducts.com 
Dan Stevens - (315) 699-6407 6pm-9pm EST dosteven@syr.edu 
Albert Finocchairo - 3038 State Route 31 Messengers Bay, Canastota, NY 13032 
 
Open to ALL VWs (Air Cooled vintage & Water Pumpers alike) 
Bring your daily drivers, your show cars and your swap beaters 
Dash Plaques for First 150 Entries - 1st, 2nd and 3rd Place Awards in All Classes 
Best of Show: Air Cooled, Water Cooled, Judging 
 
Participants are welcome to bring spare parts to swap. 
DJ Music, 50/50 Raffles, Door Prizes, VW Quilt Raffle 
 
Parts Vendors = $20.00 (10'x25') - Spectators = FREE  
Car Show Entry Fee = $5.00 in Advance or $8.00 Day of Show 
 
Food Vendors Available 
 
Over 25 classes including Vintage Air Cooled, Modern Water Cooled, Buggies and Campers 
 
Gates Open: 8:00 am - Show Cars and Vendors, 9:00 am - Spectators 
Show Runs 9:00am to 3:00pm 
Car Show Registration 9:00am - 12:00 noon 
Entries arriving after 12:00 will be  Noon Non-judged  
 
Directions are easy: Interstate 81 exit 31 turn LEFT onto Bartell rd. about 1 mile follow signs 
 
Map: http://tinyurl.com/ysvt4n 


